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Compliance and Performance Review of the Workers Compensation Nominal Insurer 
Scheme  

The Insurance Council of Australia (ICA) is the peak representative body for the general 
insurance industry. ICA members participate as underwriters or scheme agents in a number 
of workers’ compensation schemes including the NSW Nominal Insurer Scheme (the 
Scheme). 

The ICA appreciates the opportunity to provide a submission to SIRA’s discussion paper. 

While we note the focus of this review is on compliance and performance of the Scheme, we 
think it timely to raise some broader aspects of the Scheme that could improve the Scheme’s 
overall performance and help better achieve its objectives (as outlined in section 3 of the 
Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998).  

Competition 

It is the ICA’s long held position that competition, in relation to both underwriting and claims 
management, can aid and improve the performance of statutory insurance schemes.  

It has been well documented that competition in well-designed injury insurance schemes can 
be beneficial.  

The benefits of competition to customers and the broader economy has been highlighted by 
various productivity inquiries. For example, the Australian Productivity Commission’s 2004 
Report on National Workers’ Compensation and Occupational Health and Safety 
Frameworks identified that competition in workers compensation schemes is likely to 
generate incentives for both efficiency and innovation as well as greater transparency in 
relation to premiums. 

Given the benefits that can flow from competition, and given the Scheme has experienced 
combined underwriting losses for the 2017 and 2018 financial years of over $2 billion, the 
ICA is of the view that competitive provision of claims management could help improve the 
performance and outcomes of the Scheme.  Therefore, going forward, the ICA would like to 
see competition in claims management restored in the Scheme.  






